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14 October 2014 

 

 

Dear Eimear, 

 

The Brunswick Centre Re-paving Works 

 

Discharge of Condition 5 (Materials) of Permission ref. 2013/3469/P 

 

I write following our recent conversations regarding the paving materials to be used at The 

Brunswick pursuant to the recent planning permission (ref. 2013/3469/P) for new paving and 

drainage at the centre. 

 

As outlined in our discussions, you may recall that a sample of paving from the suppliers Marshalls 

was provided to yourself and the Conservation Officer Catherine Bond during the course of the 

original application being determined.  We appreciate you have recently moved offices and you 

may no longer have this sample so another is enclosed for information. 

 

This sample was informally considered at the time of determination as being acceptable on the 

grounds that it is almost identical to the existing paving material at The Brunswick.  A planning 

condition was nonetheless attached to the decision notice (condition 5) required details of materials 

to be submitted to officers for approval. 

 

Unfortunately, it has been brought to my attention that we can no longer source the Marshalls 

material previously provided to you.  However, I attach another sample from the supplier BBS 

Granites, which is identical to The Brunswick paving and the Marshalls paving previously provided 

to you. 

 

To summarise, we consider there is no discernible difference between the sample we now propose 

and the one provided to you when the original application was being determined, both of which are 

almost identical to the existing paving at the centre.  We therefore consider the material is entirely 

appropriate for The Brunswick and look forward to receiving your written confirmation of this as 

soon as possible.  As discussed, a prompt response would be appreciated as we urgently need to 

place an order to purchase the stone in order that it can be delivered in time to carry out the works. 
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However, should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on the number 

provided above. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

Sarah Roe 

Associate Director 

JLL Ltd 




